Memorandum to Chancellor Malott:

Dear Chemoellor:

District Governor Homer Ebright has written asking that Lawrence Rotary be host to our district Rotary Officers Assembly here on July 12th. I have agreed to the meeting and the date.

There will be seventeen clubs represented and a total of fifty-odd visitors. Lawrence Rotary is to have charge of the luncheon and the program. Of course the visitors will pay for their meals.

I talked to Miss Zipple last week regarding the possibilities of having our meeting on the hill. I called for you but you were out for the day and Miss Hosford suggested that we do preliminary checking with Miss Zipple. She was happy and willing to cooperate, but about July first she has the Navy engineers coming in in large numbers and she was not so certain she could handle it. She said that she could feed us chicken, if she could feed us.

We are to have with us Gene Conklin of Hutchinson. He is a director of Rotary International, newly elected at St. Louis. He will speak on International Service.

I am wondering if you think it worth while to have these boys up on the hill. We could have it down at the Eldridge Hotel, but I thought since we have so many visitors from different towns it would be a nice thing to have them meet at the Union Building, if you think we can do it. I will be happy to have your suggestion in the matter.

I am sending this memorandum to conserve your time.

Roturily yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH